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     What ophthalmologist Sue Carlson 

“sees” for the people of Haiti and other im-

poverished nations around the world is not 

just better vision but a higher quality of life.  

She is an ophthalmologist with Kaiser Per-

manente in Falls Church, VA.  She is also a 

tireless advocate for those less fortunate. 

     Dr. Carlson attended Catholic Schools 

from Kindergarten through High School.  

She graduated in 1974 from Miami of Ohio 

with a degree in nutrition.  She worked for 

several years as a nutritionist before being 

accepted to Georgetown Med School.  She 

found the process of getting into medical 

school difficult and promised to show her 

thanks by giving back to the world. 

     Ten years after completing her Ophthal-

mology residency she took a trip to Vietnam 

with World Blindness Outreach.  Since that 

time she has spent many vacations working 

with different organizations in many differ-

ent countries including Ecuador, Honduras, 

Ethiopia, Cambodia, Bolivia, Peru, El Sal-

vador, India, the Philippines, and the Re-

public of Congo.  She performs much-

needed surgeries to restore vision to those 

who have little else.  She embodies the spirit 

of “For everyone to whom much is given, of 

him shall much be required.” (Luke 12:48).      

     About eleven years ago, Carlson became 

involved with the Haiti Committee at her 

church, Our Lady Queen of Peace Catholic 

Church in Arlington.  The church has been 

“twinned” with the Parish of Medor in Haiti 

since 1997.  Carlson’s involvement began...  
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Inserts in This Issue 

Donation Envelope 

Fonkoze Bank-New Fees 

Many twin parishes use 

Fonkoze Bank to wire 

funds directly from 

them to their twin par-

ish’s Fonkoze account.  

Fonkoze has changed 

their fees.  Please visit 

www.fonkoze.org and 

use the “Transfers” but-

ton, then see point #4. 

 

There are new guide-

lines from the Haitian 

gov’t about bringing 

meds into Haiti on a 

med mission trip.  If 

you are the organizing 

contact person for 

your med team and 

have not received our 

info, please contact 

Theresa Patterson. 
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A SUSTAINABLE VENTURE - HENS FOR HAITI: 

“Hens for Haiti” developed a business plan to 

build an egg production facility near Gros-

Morne that houses 1500 hens producing an aver-

age of 1250 eggs per day. The project provides 

approximately 15% of the egg demand in Gros-

Morne while providing local economic stimula-

tion, food security and an affordable source of 

protein. Haiti imports over 1 million eggs per 

day from the Dominican Republic. This would be 

a great project to replicate in your sister parish. 

For more information, go to the website 

www.hensforhaiti.org or contact Christie New-

man at hensforhaiti@gmail.com, 240/418-0089.  

Sea Container 2013 

Gathering in Nashville  

from April 8 to 19 

Mondays thru Fridays. 

On June 1st through 3rd, Catholic Relief 

Services (CRS) and the USCCB held its 

“Haiti: One Table, Many Partners” Confer-

ence in Washington, D.C.  The conference 

brought together 4oo representatives from 

the U.S. and Haiti for workshops about ac-

cess to clean water, microfinance, advocacy, 

education, and sustainable projects.  It was 

conceived as a national solidarity conference 

to improve partnerships between U.S. and 

Haiti.  The conference hoped to examine 

ways that groups can collaborate to make 

better use of opportunities and resources.  

There was a unique gathering of a number of 

Haitian Bishops and priests for the confer-

ence.  The conference helped people from 

the U.S. and Haiti to learn from each other 

and to strengthen their commitment to each 

other.  Thank you to the dozens of PTPA 

folks with twin parishes who took the time 

to attend this insightful conference! 

  Board Members Diane Huggins, Tonie 

Malone, Theresa Patterson, and twin parish-

ioner Mary Rehovsky stand at PTPA’s display. 

Spotlight on the Med Mission Work Spotlight on the Med Mission Work 

of Dr. Sue Carlsonof Dr. Sue Carlson 
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Matthew 25 HouseMatthew 25 House    (Note: Two letter tõs in Matthew)(Note: Two letter tõs in Matthew)  

 
EE--Mail:  Mail:  matthew25house@yahoo.commatthew25house@yahoo.com  

PhonePhone--Domondõs Cell: Domondõs Cell: (011)(509)(3) 726(011)(509)(3) 726--44724472  

Web Site:  www.matthew25tabletalk.comWeb Site:  www.matthew25tabletalk.com  

They cannot receive a fax at M25 House.They cannot receive a fax at M25 House.  
  

Matthew 25 Hospitality House Address:Matthew 25 Hospitality House Address:  

#6, Rue A. Martial et Jean#6, Rue A. Martial et Jean--BaptisteBaptiste  

Delmas 33Delmas 33  

PortPort--auau--Prince, Haiti  W.I.Prince, Haiti  W.I.  

     Our Lady of the Lake of Hendersonville, TN – On No-

vember 5, 2012 Our Lady of the Lake held Stars Shine for 

Haiti, a benefit concert for the St. Bertin School in Haiti.  

The concert, held at Pope John Paul II High School, was 

headlined by country music singer Lorrie Morgan.  The con-

cert’s main objective was to raise money to build the Monsi-

gnor William F. Bevington Education Center.  The center 

will replace one of St. Bertin’s school buildings that was 

destroyed in the 2010 earthquake.  The building housed 120 

students, and their classes are now being held in temporary 

classrooms.  The new building will be named after former 

Our Lady of the Lake Pastor Monsignor William F. Beving-

ton.  Bevington was involved with the church’s Haiti Mis-

sion program for more than 30 years.  Bevington passed 

away in June.  OLOL estimates that it needs to raise $30,000 

to reach their goal and fully fund the new building. 

     St. Joseph’s of Middletown, NJ - Antonia Malone re-

ports that St. Joseph’s continues to grow their microcredit 

loan program (MICAPPI).  Their program gives small loans 

to help Haitians purchase livestock, buy equipment neces-

sary to start a small business, plant a field or similar endeav-

ors.  In 2011, they gave more than 3,435 small loans, 700 

donkey loans, 50 oxen loans and 2 large business loans.  

They report that “Most of the people pay back their loans, 

and their lives are slowly transformed as they can now send 

their children to school, feed them 2 or 3 meals a day and 

maybe even put a tin roof on their house so the rain will not 

penetrate the traditional thatch.”  In addition to the micro-

credit loan program, the parish also funds a scholarship pro-

gram and a medical clinic, has furnished a dental clinic, and 

sends boxes with supplies. 

     Friends of Haiti (Green Bay, WI) has accomplished 

much in the 12 years they have been twinned with St. Anne 

in Thomazeau.  Since 2006 they have been working on wa-

ter projects.  They currently have 3 types of water purifica-

tion systems in use in the area and they are working on 

more.  This program is providing clean water to an orphan-

age, schools, and many families in the community.  In 2010, 

they added Surgical Medical Missions to their annual Medi-

cal Missions.  The Spring 2012 Surgical Mission, under the 

leadership of Dr. Jack Hale of Green Bay, performed 64 pro-

cedures in 5 days.  The team was housed at Double Harvest 

Hospital in Croix-des-Bouquets. 

    The Sacred Heart Haiti Committee (Detroit, MI) held a 

dinner dance entitled “Yon Fete Pou Ayiti” on September 

15, 2012.  The event included dinner, a DJ, and guest 

speaker Fr. Gustana Valcourt, the pastor of their sister par-

ish, St. Hubert Parish, in Ennery, Haiti. 
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Twin Parishes in Haiti  (Haïti / Ayiti)Twin Parishes in Haiti  (Haïti / Ayiti)  

TOTAL   

HAITI 

TWINNINGS:   

327 

Please send us stories, photos, and 

feedback from your trips!  We might use 

them here. 

Matthew 25 HouseMatthew 25 House  

Our Hospitality House in PortOur Hospitality House in Port--auau--Prince, HaitiPrince, Haiti  

Parish HighlightsParish Highlights  

     Our Lady of the Cape (Brewster, MA) sent a summary 

of all that it has done for sister parish Saint Claire’s in Des-

salines, Haiti along with its annual appeal.  Since 2004 they 

have built 4 chapels, rebuilt or renovated 4 more chapels, 

constructed a high school, built 2 elementary schools, 

enlarged another elementary school, built and equipped a 

medical laboratory, installed generators and much more.  

They feed more than 3,200 school children daily.  They are 

now beginning to focus on projects that are not “brick and 

mortar” projects.  They will focus their efforts more on 

maintaining the new facilities, continuing scholarships and 

lunches for the children, and providing important training 

for the teachers. 

     St. John Vianney (South Burlington, VT) held an 

“Empty-Bowl” fundraiser last January.  The empty bowl 

fundraiser is a way of raising money while also remember-

ing the plight of the less fortunate.  Attendees are fed a meal 

of soup, bread, a drink and dessert -- a simple meal by our 

standards, but still more than what many Haitians would 

receive.  Guests are sent home with their empty bowls to 

remind them of those unable to fill theirs.  St. John Vianney 

also collected 29 boxes of school and medical supplies for 

their sister parish Boc-Banic.  Two members of their parish, 

Josh McDonald and Cecilia Wagner, attended the CRS/

USCCB Conference “Haiti: One Table, Many Partners” in 

Washington, DC.  

Matthew 25 House continues to receive guests in spite of the 

planned later relocation.  Take note that our rate is now 

$40 per night.  Special thanks to all the people who have 

helped at Matthew 25 for any length of time this year. 

Please contact us by e-mail to make a reservation so that 

we may send you the form to fill out. 

The bishops in Haiti have asked us to ask our U.S. parishes if 

they would send an e-mail to them (the Haitian bishops/

dioceses) each time that the U.S. parishes send funds down to 

their sister parishes in Haitiðand to mention the amount.  The 

dioceses in Haiti are trying to create more transparency between 

them and their Haitian parishes. 



 

Central & South America, Mexico, Philippines, SpanishCentral & South America, Mexico, Philippines, Spanish--Speaking Carib.Speaking Carib.  

Latin American ProgramLatin American Program 
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                           COORDINATOR                                                        

Frances Sosadeeter Phone:  (941) 921-3368 

4048 Olive Ave. E-mail:  ptpa1978@gmail.com 

Sarasota, FL  34231  
- Programa de Hermanamiento de Parroquias de Las Americas  

    The Twinning Committee for St. Peter in DeLand, FL meets 

with Cardinal Oscar Rodriguez. 

Spotlight on Dr. Sue Carlson Spotlight on Dr. Sue Carlson --  Contõd from Pg. 1Contõd from Pg. 1  

...when she accompanied her daughter on a trip to Medor, 

Haiti. Medor is located about 30 miles from Port-au-Prince in 

the Artibonite Mountains.  It is difficult to access, and on that 

trip, they never arrived in Medor -- but this is when Carlson 

began to fall in love with Haiti. She says, “Once you go there, 

you just get kind of hooked.  Haiti is where my heart is.” 

     Carlson gradually became more involved with the OLQP 

Haiti Committee and she now serves as its Chairwoman.  She 

makes the long journey to Medor at least once a year and 

does several hours of work for the committee each week.  

Over the years, the OLQP Haiti Committee has helped to 

build a church and primary & secondary schools.  They have 

supported clean water initiatives, health programs and a re-

forestation project.  They offer continual support to the 

church, schools, clinic for operations expenses. 

     In addition to the services they already provide the parish 

took on a new and very unique project.  The project was first 

conceived as a result of damage sustained in the 2010 Haiti 

earthquake.  The damage was tremendous.  The schools were 

completely destroyed.  The cost of rebuilding was going to be 

staggering, but the even bigger obstacle seemed to be getting 

the materials to Medor.  Because of the parish’s remote loca-

tion and the difficulty in reaching it, the only option seemed 

to be airlifting the supplies via helicopter.  This would be 

very costly.  The committee tried to get help from many dif-

ferent organizations, but they were not having any luck. 

     This is when they were introduced to Remote Area Medi-

cal Volunteer Corps (RAM) and its founder, Stan Brock of 

the TV show “Wild Kingdom” fame.  Founded in 1985, 

RAM is a non-profit, volunteer, airborne medical relief corps.  

RAM’s mission is to provide free health care to remote and 

inaccessible areas around the world.  The timing was optimal.  

RAM was looking to expand its work in Haiti. 

     RAM doesn’t have a helicopter, so they are not able to 

transport the materials for the schools -- but the results of the 

paring are impressive.  Volunteers from RAM and OLQP, 

along with more than 60 Haitians, built a small airstrip.  This 

airstrip will allow for emergency air evacuations from Medor 

in the future.  They also repaired the road into town and made 

it possible to reach the village in a 4-wheel-drive vehicle.  

Together they held medical, dental and eye clinics which dis-

tributed medicines, eyeglasses, sanitation supplies and other 

items needed for healthy living. 

     The people of Medor have a new partner in their battle to 

combat their extreme poverty.  RAM is dedicated to provid-

ing air evacuation services to the Medor community in the 

future.  They are planning to establish a RAM Ranger Pro-

gram in Medor.  The Ranger Program is a continuously run-

ning 6-week program that teaches about clean water, latrines, 

sanitation, reforestation and other topics useful to people in 

rural Haiti.  At the end of the course, students complete a ser-

vice project to help the community. 

     For all her work for the people of Medor, we sincerely 

thank Dr. Sue Carlson. 
Certain information drawn from The Arlington Catholic Herald 

By Frances Sosadeeter 

     The Latin American Program has recently twinned the 

Parish of St. Justin Martyr in Seminole, Florida with the Par-

ish of San Jose in Yuscaran, Honduras.  There is a special 

story behind this twinning. 

     St. Justin Martyr Parish was looking for an organization 

with whom to work on developing a significant twinning 

relationship.  They contacted St. Peter Catholic Church in 

DeLand, Florida for advice. St. Peter Parish suggested they 

contact me at PTPA.  They invited the Seminole Parish to a 

fundraising activity at which I was going to be in attendance, 

along with His Eminence Cardinal Oscar Rodriguez from 

Honduras, the keynote speaker.  I suggested to him the Par-

ish of San Jose in Yuscaran, Honduras, which the Cardinal 

had already mentioned previously.  The group from St. 

Justin Martyr, the Cardinal, and I met, and he shared that in 

addition to being a very needy parish, San Jose was very 

special to his heart because it was the parish where he grew 

up!  A seasonal visiting priest at St. Justin Martyr Parish 

who came to the DeLand fundraiser was a very good friend 

of the Cardinal.  They had worked together in Honduras 

years earlier when the Cardinal was only a priest.  So, there 

was much to celebrate at this gathering in DeLand -- the be-

ginning of a possible new twinning and a reuniting of old 

friends concelebrating mass together again.  The Seminole 

parish team drove back home, and a beautiful sunset reas-

sured them this was going to be their twin parish. 

     The DeLand Parish was able to raise over $60,000 and 

has just recently launched a micro-credit loan program for 

women in their sister parish of Nuestra Senora del Rosario 

in Sabanagrande, Honduras.  This was an amazing accom-

plishment that reached its peak with the Cardinal's visit. 



     Our sea container with your 

donated goods was successfully 

shipped to Haiti in May and 

unloaded June 19-22.  Pat Re-

hovsky helped new Co-

Coordinators Ed Gent and 

Everett Bills get acquainted with the workings of the annual 

project.  They all worked hard for 3 weeks at the warehouse 

doing the receiving, marking, organizing, and later loading 

of 5 containers of items.  Thanks to the new guys! 

     Our Haiti Coordinator, Domond, spent a number of 

weeks dealing with the hassles of Customs and various de-

partments of government and then reaching Haiti contact 

persons and, finally, unloading.  Thanks to Domond and to 

Patôs helpers:  Mary Rehovksy & Mark Dorais and all the 

others who aided us in any way. 

Sea Container DetailsSea Container Details  

Date: April / May 2012Date: April / May 2012  

Location: Nashville/SmyrnaLocation: Nashville/Smyrna  

No. of Containers:  5No. of Containers:  5  

Total Items (Appx.):  3,830Total Items (Appx.):  3,830  

Sea Container 2013:  Gathering items in Nashville Sea Container 2013:  Gathering items in Nashville   

April 8 to 19, Mondays through Fridays.April 8 to 19, Mondays through Fridays.  

A Board Meeting was held August 25 in Nashville.  Topics 

included strategic planning, budget, and ideas for the eventual 

new Matthew 25 House and storage building. 

    MISSION  STATEMENT:  The mission of the  

Parish Twinning Program of the Americas (PTPA) is to serve those in need by: 

 Developing and maintaining linkages of Catholic parishes, institutions, and 
individuals in North America with parishes and institutions in Latin America and 

the Caribbean; 

 Facilitating visits and communications to twinning parishes; 
 Encouraging prayerful solidarity, empowering our sisters and brothers in Latin 

America and the Caribbean; 

 Providing resources and support in religious, educational, medical, and 
economic areas; 

 Promoting awareness among Catholics of the injustices present and our gospel 

call to respond concretely; and, 
 Assisting North American parishes to develop models for outreach to their 

sister parishes. 

INFO  BOX  
You can research Haiti on www.google.com and www.wikipedia.org 
(even airlines) and look for books (etc.) on www.amazon.com 
Handouts Which You Can Request from PTPA: 
Travel Guide, Fonkoze Bank Instructions, Book & Media List,  
Med Mission Notebook - Please give $50 to offset our ntbk. costs 
Phone Calls to Haiti:  First, dial international code (011),  
then country code for Haiti (509);  if itõs a 7-digit number, then ei-
ther dial 2 for a land line phone number or dial 3 for a cell phone 
number first; then dial 7-digit phone # (if 8 digits, dial w/o 2 or 3) 
Fonkoze Transfers: 1-800-293-0308 E-mail: fundnotice@fonkoze.org  
Book:  Twinning Faith and Development by Tara Hefferan 
Book (Medical):  Where There is No Doctor  1-800-729-1796 
Book (Medical): Haitian Creole Pocket Med. Translator (508) 435-7377 
Book (Creole basics):  Survival Creole  (785) 864-4431 
Creole Dictionary: Diksyonè Kreyòl by Jeanty  www.amazon.com 
Creole Dictionaries Etc.  Creole Institute (812) 855-4988 
Books/Schoolbooks in Creole:  Educavision 1-800-983-3822   
Bibles in Haitian Creole:  www.internationalbibles.com 
Recommended Book:  Mountains beyond Mountains by Tracy Kidder  
Airline to Port-au-Prince:  American Airlines from Miami or NY 
Delta Airlines goes from New York to PAP 
Spirit Airlines goes from Fort Lauderdale FL to PAP 
Fort Laud. to Cap-H:  IBC Travel (954) 834-1700  1-866-422-7000 
Agape Flights-by special request:  www.agapeflights.com 
Airlines inside Haiti : Dial (011)(509) first (Answerer may not 
speak English) *Matthew 25 House can help you with interior flights 
MAF (Mission Aviation) 2510-8086  E-mail:  MAF-US@maf.org 
Tropical Airways-PAP 2298-3444/-3445  Port-de-Paix 2268-5770 
Salsa Airlines - U.S. (954) 990-1700 / PAP (509) 2813-1222 
Port-au-Prince to Jérémie:  MAF, Tropical Airways 
PAP to Cap-Haïtien:  Tropical Airways, Salsa 
PAP to Port-de-Paix:  Tropical Airways 
PAP to Hinche & Pignon:  MAF 

Is  Your  Parish  Tithing  for  PTPA? 

     We have been blessed to have almost 50 parishes tithing 

on a regular basis to give general donations to our Program.  

Others tithe by giving an annual donation.  For those not 

tithing, we would ask you again to please consider contribut-

ing monthly or yearly to PTPA an amount equal to 6% of 

the amount which is sent directly to your twin parish or pro-

ject (or anything you can give).  Whatever you decide, we 

thank you for your interest & your participation. 

The Connection © 2012 by PTPA. Writing & Design by Assoc. Dir.  

Jeff Patterson, Exec. Dir. Theresa Patterson, Marnie Heinemann, and 

Frances Sosadeeter.  Photos Courtesy:  Jeff P., Theresa P., Dr. Sue Carl-

son, and St. Peter-DeLand, FL. 
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COMPRESSED EARTH BLOCKS (CEBs): If you are in-

terested in an environmentally friendly construction tech-

nology, you can contact Dr. Richard Gosser of Partners in 

Progress (PIP) for more information. Centre d'inspiration 

Jeunesse (CIJ) & PIP helped to build four new classrooms 

in the community of Fondwa using locally available materi-

als to make high-quality building blocks on site. An 

"earthen plaster" was used inside and out. A new roofing 

material with a layer of temperature-moderating insulation 

combined with an innovative "heat escape" design comple-

ments the temperature moderating property of the CEBs, 

producing an enhanced teaching and learning environment. 

Rich Gosser can be reached at:  richgosser@verizon.net. 

EDUCA VISION INC.: Have you walked into a classroom 

in Haiti and found bare walls, no teaching materials, only a 

blackboard and chalk -- and found yourself thinking how 

wonderful it would be if they could have some teaching 

charts and posters? Or would you like to start a library in 

your sister parish? Are you part of a medical team and 

would like to have a free I-Phone app with an English-

Haitian Creole Medical Dictionary?  Educa Vision is the 

place to go. They offer a broad range of multicultural and 

multilingual educational materials. The materials are avail-

able in several media, including books, charts, computer 

programs, DVD, Inter-active lessons and assessment pieces 

delivered on the web, on CD Rom. Visit their website: 

www.educavision.com. 

Sea ContainerSea ContainerññApril / May 2012April / May 2012 
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